

Lord of the Harvest Ministries

Dr. & Mrs. Daylon Hicks 26 Deer Haven Lane • Monticello, FL 32344 850.445.1378

June 2020

Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings in Jesus' name. I trust the Lord is blessing you as you serve Him. Just think about the privilege you have serving Him when most of the world has never heard His name. It is just the grace of God: you just happened to be where the gospel is preached.

Are these crazy times or what? We're experiencing problems that our nation has never faced. We have a candidate who said at a rally he was running for the U.S. Senate. He wants to lead the greatest nation on earth when he doesn't know which end is up! Socialism is gaining strength as that is what the younger generation prefers. They all support abortion. I remember when my brother Maj. Gerald Hicks came back from his second tour I Viet Nam as a helicopter pilot, the young people were calling out, "Baby killers." The same bunch supports killing babies now.

Well, I suppose you are like me: stranded to a great degree. I was supposed to have closed out a Mission Conference and of course, that didn't happen. Lucille and I have been getting the gospel to some of her family by letter and telephone. Then we look forward to being with Bro. Jerry Purtell near Baton Rouge for S.M.I.T.E. camp. This year will be more restrictive and we are not sure how it will work out, but there will definitely be a "harvest" of souls albeit a smaller number. We sing the song, "If Just One More Soul, Were To Walk Down The Aisle" Every soul is important.

Yours for souls,

Bro. 2 Luhr

Daylon Hicks